
From: Eileen Willmott 
Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2024 8:36 AM 
To: Planning 
Subject: Tree Application comments for Dartmouth Park. 25/1/24 
 
Dear Planners and Tree officers,  
 
Planning List 804 (771 within list)(1st to 7th January 2024) 
 
2023/5482/T. 17, Bramshill Gardens 
No objection to this much needed 3m reduction of this Leylandii hedge (T1), 
together with the side reduction over the neighbour’s garden.  No objection to 
the crown reduction work on the Apple tree as this is routine maintenance. 
 
3023/5483/T. 37, Dartmouth Park Avenue 
No objection to this 2m height reduction of this group of Cypress trees (G1), as 
it is to previous pruning points.  No objection to the pruning of the front face 
of the hedge, or the additional work requested, as this is routine maintenance 
to keep the hedges’s growth in check. 
 
2024/0001/T.  83, Chetwynd Road 
This is  an application by the neighbour at No 81.  No objection to the 
reduction of approximately 1m’s growth of this Bay tree in the front garden, as 
it is routine maintenance. 
 
2024/0046/T. 50, Dartmouth Park Road 
No objection to the reduction work on the Cherry tree (T1) in the front garden 
or to it’s neighbouring Hawthorns (T2). 
No objection to the removal of 2.5 to 3.0m on the large mature Pear tree (T3) 
in the rear garden.  This will bring it back to previous pollard points. 
 
 
List 805. 8th to 14th January 2024 
No tree applications for Dartmouth Park. 
 
List 806. (within list is 773). 15th to 21st January 2024 
 
2023/0137/T. 117, Chetwynd Road 
No objection to the work on the Ailanthus altissima (tree of Heaven) 
(T1).  (It is classed as an invasive exotic in some American States). 



No objection to the proposed reduction on the Norway Maple as it is to 
previous points. 
 
2024/0225/T. 25, Laurier Road. 
No objection to,the reduction work on this Lime (T1) 19) as it is again reduction 
to previous points. 
 
Thank you, 
Eileen Willmott 
 
 


